LONDON BOROUGH OF LAMBETH

PROVISION OF A LOADING PLACE AND INTRODUCTION OF A LENGTH OF
SINGLE YELLOW LINE IN PALACE ROAD

[NOTE: This notice is about the provision of a new loading place and the introduction of a
length of single yellow line adjacent to the loading place which would operate between the
hours specified below in Palace Road. Objections or other comments may be made — see
paragraph 6.)

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the London Borough of Lambeth on 7th
September 2022 made the Lambeth (Loading Place) (No. 4) Order 2022 and the Lambeth
(Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Amendment No. 322) Order 2022 under sections 6 and
124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. The Orders will
come into force on 12th September 2022.

2. The general effect of the Orders will be to:-

(a) provide a new loading place on the north-east side of Palace Road opposite the
Palace Road Nature Garden, 15.8 metres south-east of Coburg Crescent (the
loading place will be 15.1 metres long, it will operate every day between 7 am and
6 pm for periods of up to 20 minutes with no return to the loading place within 1
hour, only vehicles that are being continually loaded or unloaded will be permitted
to use the loading place); and

(b) introduce a length of single yellow line in that length of Palace Road which lies on
the northeast side (adjacent to the new loading place) between a point 30.9 metres
south-east of Coburg Crescent and a point 50.9 metres south-east of Coburg
Crescent which will operate between 7 am and 7 pm Monday to Fridays inclusive.

3. The Orders are necessary to provide loading and unloading facilities for vehicles making
deliveries to or collections from nearby properties and premises.

4. If you have any enquiries about this matter, please contact the development related
works team on 020 7926 5784 or email SEmanuel@lambeth.gov.uk.

5. A copy of each of the Orders and other documents giving detailed particulars about
them (including a map) are available for inspection online at: www.lambeth.gov.uk/traffic-
managementorders and at the offices of Lambeth Council’s Parking and Enforcement
Group (Resident Services), 3rd Floor, Civic Centre, 6 Brixton Hill, London SW2 1EG,
between 9.30 am and 4.30 pm on Mondays to Fridays inclusive (except on bank/public
holidays), until the last day of a period of six weeks beginning with the date on which the
Orders are made. Copies of the Orders and other documents are also available on request,
by email to: Trafficorders@lambeth.gov.uk or by telephoning 020 7926 0209.

6. If any person wishes to question the validity of the Orders or of any of their provisions
on the grounds that it or they are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic
Regulation Act 1984, or that any requirement of that Act or of any instrument made under
that Act has not been complied with, that person may, within 6 weeks from the date on
which the Orders are made, apply for the purpose to the High Court.

Dated 9th September 2022

Ben Stevens
Highway Network Manager




